
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
January 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 
 
I hope you are doing well. We have been busy the last couple of months. In the month of December, we had 
our “Christmas Campaign.” We took this time to win as many people to the Lord and bring as many visitors 
to church as possible. During the 4 weeks, we had over 50 visitors come to our services, with many of them 
trusting Christ as their Saviour! 
 
We have had several construction projects going on as well. We were able to put tiles on about 1,400 square 
feet of our floors that were just rough concrete. We fixed up our baptistery and painted some of our buildings. 
It sure makes the church look a lot nicer and helps to start the new year off with a better spirit. We are thankful 
to the Lord for providing the funds for these projects.  
 
The second week of January, we were able to take 17 of our 
young people to camp. They were in a Godly environment for 
a week, with many of them making decisions for Christ. Our 
sons, Juan and Timothy, came to visit and help with the 
camp. It was great to have our boys around for a couple of 
weeks. 
 
Next May, we will be traveling to the States to attend our son 
Gerson’s graduation. We would like to visit some of our 
supporting churches during this time. If you would like a visit, 
please contact me by email at osmin.gutierrez@fbmi.org. 
 
Thank you for your prayers and financial support. May God bless you and continue to use you.  
 
Truly,  
 
Osmin Gutierrez 
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